
Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

Cofresh, 39 Menzies Road, Leicester, LE40 0JL

We write further to your letter dated 13 September 2019

Your letter explains that a meeting took place on 01.02.19 between the Council’s Noise and Pollution Control Team and the Managing Director of Cofresh. During the meeting it was confirmed that stack analysis had been completed and odour concentration results of exhaust fumes are available. 

1. We should be grateful if you could provide a copy of the Stack Analysis results and the odour concentration exhaust fume results. 

Please find attached details of a stack emissions summary report that we have been sent by the company. 

In addition, your letter explains that at the meeting, it was confirmed that lab analysis for the chemical constitution of exhaust fume was pending.

2. Please confirm whether the lab analysis for the chemical constitution of the exhaust fume is now available? We should be grateful to receive a copy of the analysis and results.

The City Council does not hold information relating to the chemical constitution of the exhaust fumes. To clarify further, analysis of the chemical constitution of the exhaust fume was commissioned by Cofresh. Their consultants undertook the work. 

The City Council has not commissioned any such work at Cofresh and has not received any information regarding this. The work has all been a requirement for the company to undertake, as they need to abate the odour nuisance.

This therefore is a refusal notice under Regulation 12 (4) (a), applicable as the requested information is not held by the Council at time of request. 

3. Please also confirm whether the installation of the wet scrubber system is now complete, including any post installation monitoring carried out by the Council. 

The wet scrubber system and associated works are still to be completed. This process has been delayed due to adverse weather, with the system due to be up running by the middle to end of November 2019. The Noise and Pollution Control Team will then undertake a site visit to inspect the abatement plant.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

